

OLYMPUS HIGH SCHOOL PTSA BOARD MEETING MINUTES

October 5, 2020

In attendance: Jen LaFaber, Lisa Barnett, Suzanne Headden, Oscar Smith, Ben Boss, Ali Southam, Camryn Stone, Ashley Smylie, Sydnee Madsen, Jennie Pinnock, Suzy Rasch, Trina Beckstrand, Holly Hawes, Amy Johnson, Erin Tanner, John Workman, Amy Clements, Kerri Bengtzen,

Pledge and call to order: Jenn LaFaber

President's Report: Everyone needs to go to webstore and pay their dues for PTSA membership. Nominating Committee: due in November. Awards Committee: due in January

Secretary Report: Suzanne passed around the minutes from our September meeting. Sydnee moved to approve, and Amy seconded the motion.

Treasurer's report: We will be over our prediction for donations which is great. The foundation will donate to Swap a heart which will cover t-shirts. May have to shift funds next month to cover other swap a heart expenses. T shirt fundraiser has been successful due to Steph's hard work. Shirts are \$5 a piece and we have a few available for purchase.

Principals Report: Erin Tanner spoke for Mr. Perschon. West Jordan home game is rescheduled for this week. Tickets previously purchased can be used for this game. Girls tennis finished strong. Girls soccer play offs are happening this week. Men's golf is currently headed to state. Girls volleyball is exciting and are also headed to playoffs. Powder Puff will be rescheduled Current covid count is 5. The 15 covid threshold is a firm number and will not be adjusted. Three cases on a team is also a firm number. Again, our high number of cases are a result of gatherings outside of school. Monster Mash is not an option. We will look at adding some type of modified activities. Musical has been pushed back for several weeks. October 23rd is deadline to opt for distance learning for the 2nd quarter.

Reports and Discussion Items:

Be Strong: Swap a Heart tshirts will be distributed after Fall Break. The tshirts will be returned the first week of November. Matching up the partner tshirts will be tricky this year but will still be really fun. Essays will be read the second week of November and we may need several volunteers to help with this. There will be a Titan Talk in November.

<u>Teacher Appreciation</u>: Currently looking into purchases sandals from a local vendor for all staff members. Spring recognition will be teachers only.

Student Reps: Distance learning is going well and is much more organized this year.

<u>Staff Holiday Breakfast</u>: Holly needs a few volunteers to order blankets from Costco in order to get the best price. Each person will be reimbursed for these purchases. Breakfast this year will be a little different this year and will require mostly store/restaurant purchased items.

NEXT MEETING: November 9th 9:30 am

Upcoming Events:

November:

9th: PTSA meeting

12th: Titan Talk

25-27: Thanksgiving Break